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We conduct independent audits, investigations, and other reviews to
help NSF improve its policies and practices to better support its mission.
Auditors, investigators, attorneys, scientists, and data analysts all call our
office home. The investigations side of the house pursues allegations of
research misconduct — plagiarism, fabrication, and falsification, as
well as allegations concerning misuse of NSF funds, false statements in
documents submitted to NSE, and employee misconduct. The audit side re-
views NSF-funded grants, contracts, and cooperative agreements to deter-
mine if costs claimed by award recipients are allowable, reasonable, and
properly allocated. Our auditors also evaluate internal controls, as well as
financial, IT, and other systems that affect the operation of NSF programs.

What is the difference between an audit and an investigation?
Audits are objective and systematic assessments of how well offices are
carrying out programs and operations and focus on process. Auditors
follow the Government Auditing Standards, known as the “Yellow Book,”
issued by the Comptroller General. Audits focus on program performance
or look at programs’ financial management. Audit reports containing
findings and recommendations are issued to agency heads and manage-
ment officials that can act on the audit recommendations. Audit reports
are almost always public documents and are always sent to Congress.
Investigations are usually undertaken in response to allegations of
wrongdoing and focus upon a person or entity. Investigators follow the
Quality Standards for Investigations issued by the Council of the Inspectors
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Anonymous Hotline: 1.800.428.2189

Email: oig@nsf.gov

Mail: 2415 Eisenhower Avenue, Alexandria, VA 22314
ATTN: OIG HOTLINE

Whistleblowers play a critical role in keeping our Government honest,
efficient, and accountable. Please visit www.nsf.gov/oig/whistleblower.jsp
for information about whistleblower protection.

Have a question or an idea for the NSF OIG Corner? Please contact us at
OIGPublicAffairs@nsf.gov.

Ken Lish, CPA, CFE, MBA, is the Director for the Contract Grant Audits
team in the Office of Audits at the National Science Foundation. He is
responsible for overseeing NSF OIG audits of NSF award recipients.

Ken joined the NSF OIG in 2009. He can be reached at klish@nsf.gov

Additional Contributor:
Lisa Vonder Haar, Chief of Staff
Elizabeth Argeris Lewis, MPA, Executive Officer, Office of Audits, NSF OIG
Aliza Sacknovitz, Ph.D., CFE, Senior Investigative Scientist,
Office of Investigations, NSF OIG



https://nsf.gov/oig/
https://twitter.com/nsfoig?lang=en



